Minutes – Souris River Project meeting 2011-12-14
Attendance:

Stuart Hamilton – AI
Touraj Farahmand - AI

Lingling Liu – WSC

Jeff Woodward – SWA

Laura De Cicco – USGS
Dave Sibley – USGS

Alex Joseph WE-Hub

Review of Minutes of last meeting

Action item: BH & JW to request access to WSC data from Director: JW reported that discussions with WSC have resolved some of the concerns and there is a path forward for WSC providing data for this project. New Action item: SH to schedule a meeting between JW, LL, BH, TF and SH to resolve mechanics of providing WSC data in WaterML2.0 format via web services.

Action item: SH to arrange for someone to explain WaterML2.0 to the member of this project. SH contacted Peter Taylor who is interested in speaking to this project. The time did not work out well for today’s meeting. A later time during the day would be more amenable for Peter. New Action Item: SH to contact Peter Taylor to see if he can participate in the next meeting to be scheduled for 2012-01-11 14:00 PST (UCT-8).
Project Planning:

The list of stations was reviewed and the data from each location should include: stage, discharge, rating curves, shift corrections and field observations. WaterML2.0 cannot, currently, handle rating curves and shift corrections and so the question will be put to Peter Taylor about when that functionality may be expected. The provision of data qualifiers (e.g. grades, flags, approval levels) needs further investigation.
LD pointed out that data are not currently available for three of the locations on the list: 05113520; 05116135; and 05123300 will be removed from the list, reducing the number of USGS locations to 13. USGS is good-to-go  with these locations pending updates to the latest version of WaterML2.0.

LL has not had time to review the WSC locations in detail. Action: LL to confirm data availability for the 33 WSC locations.

As the chair, I neglected to raise the issue of forecast data to be included in the project. Action: SH to contact the relevant forecast agencies and get a list of forecast locations and forecast products to be included in scope of the project. These forecast products should be added to the draft project plan before the next meeting.

The issue of security markup languages was discussed. LL does not have time to investigate these protocols. The usefulness of these standards, in this context, is not known and they are known to impact on performance. For these reasons, they will be left out of scope until such a time as there is evidence that they are needed.
Next meeting:

Wednesday January 11, 2012 12:00 PST (UTC-8) (To be confirmed)
